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Chief Executive Officer 

Environment Southland 

Email:  

Dear Rob Phillips 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – 2021-48 - Hananui Aquaculture 

Project – Comments sought   

In the week commencing Monday 10 May 2021, Ngāi Tahu Seafood Resources Limited 

applied to refer the Hananui Aquaculture project to an expert consenting panel (a panel) for 

consideration under the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (FTCA). As 

the project lies in the Coastal Marine Area, the Minister of Conservation and I will jointly decide 

on the referral application. 

The project is described as follows, and a copy of the application is attached. 

The project is to construct and operate an open ocean marine farm (salmon) within a 2500 

hectare area of the CMA including 500 hectares of exclusive occupation of the CMA. The 

project comprises four separate marine farms including five anchored barges proposed as 

operational bases for the farms. It will be developed in four stages over ten years to produce 

up to 16,000 tonnes of salmon per annum.   

The project proposes adaptive management where management practices are modified 

throughout the life of the project to remedy and mitigate adverse effects.  

s 9(2)(a)
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If we decide to refer the project to a panel, Southland Regional Council will have the 

opportunity to nominate a local authority representative (who could be a councillor or 

independent hearings commissioner) to sit on the panel and determine the resource consent 

application(s) for the project. Applicants will provide a detailed assessment of environmental 

effects at this next stage and the council will have the opportunity to provide further comments 

to the panel. The Ministry for the Environment has prepared guidance on local authority 

involvement with fast-track consenting projects which you can access on the Ministry for the 

Environment website. 

Yours sincerely 

Hon David Parker 

Minister for the Environment 

Enclosures: 

A. Application to refer the Hananui Aquaculture project to an expert consenting

panel, including supporting information

B. Response template for written comments

cc. Bruce Halligan, Acting Consents Manager s 9(2)(a)
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